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renew their faith o Please contact Mrs Elsa Tang on 0401 058 199 for details.

Chinese Catechism Corresponding Course is open to people who cannot attend our catechism class in
person ° Please encourage your non-believer friends and relatives to enrol - Please contact Mrs Elsa Tang
on 0401 058 199 for details.

Catechism Refresher gathering meets on Sundays at 1.30pm and the venue is Meeting Room # 2 located
on the first floor of St Peter Julian’s Church - We are studying the “St - Paul's Letter to the Romans” by
using the Little Rock Scripture Reading Method - All are welcome to join us.
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Dear Brothers,

Same-Sex Marriage Postal Plebiscite

As you will be aware, the bill to enable a (compulsory) plebiscite on whether marriage
should be redefined to allow same-sex ‘marriages’ was again rejected by the Senate this
week and the nation is now preparing for a non-compulsory postal vote - unless that
course is blocked by the High Court. Ballot papers will be mailed out from 12
September and need to be returned by 7 November.

At this stage we have not seen a question, but we expect it will be for a very simple one
(e.g. Do you support changing the definition of marriage to allow people of the same-sex
to marry’). At this stage there has been no answer to a number of process questions (e.g.
whether there will be an official Yes and No Case put to the people as in previous
plebiscites, whether there will be any (and equal) funding for this etc.). Bur one way or
another this will be a very important vote for our Church and for the nation.

The Government has indicated that if the vote is resolved in the affirmative, a Bill will
be presented to the Parliament before the end of the year to change the Mariage Act.
The contents of a Bill are at this stage unknown and may be much amended, and so
people will be voting somewhat ‘blind’. Whether the Bill will, for instance, adequately
satisfy the concerns about Freedom of Religion that were raised by many people during
the Senate Select Committee inquiry held eatlier this year remains unknown. But so far
none of the proposed bills seeking to change the definition of marriage has provided
acceptable levels of protection for schools, Church agencies and non-clerics (i.e. the vast
majority of believers).

[ advise that the most urgent message for Priests to communicate at this stage is that
people ensure that they are enrolled to vote with the Australian Electoral Commission
(AEC), and that those who have recently moved have updated their address with the

AEC. These changes are due by 24 August 2017, and can be made online at
http://www.aec.gov.au/enrol/

I have established a Working Party in the Archdiocese to develop appropriate strategies
and messages to communicate the Church’s position on marriage and to ensure that it
is strongly represented during the plebiscite campaign. 1 am happy to receive any
thoughts from you about membership of the Working Party and resources it might
usefully prepare for us.

As you probably also know, the Archdiocese is represented in the Coalition for
Marriage that is leading the national Pro-Marriage campaign. That coalition now
represents around 100 different pro-marriage groups with representatives from all faiths
and many ethnic and other communities. It will be advising on many aspects of the
campaign. The Coalition for Marriage will be formally launching their campaign next
week and a website www.coalitionformarriage.com.au will be live on Monday. This will
be a place where people can register to volunteer, donate, and to find out the latest
information about the vote.

I will provide you with regular updates over the coming weeks, as well as practical ways
that we can share with our people the beauty and importance of the Church’s teaching
on marriage and the consequences that any change in the definition will have for
people of faith and for the good of our nation.

I urge you and your people to pray for the future of marriage in Australia and that the
Holy Spirit will guide all Australians in the vote ahead.

Yours sincerely in Christ
+gzﬂ%aﬁ\§$u,ﬁw
Most Rev. Anthony Fisher OP, DD BA LIB BTheol DPhil

Archbishop of Sydney



